
Washington County Master Gardeners Business Meeting 
Tuesday, December 7, 2021 

                                   
The meeting was held virtually via Zoom. Present: 82 members. Quorum: Yes. 

Call to Order. President Kathryn Birkhead called the meeting to order at 6:31 P.M. 

Approval of November Meeting Minutes. Dolores Stamps moved and Nancy Sloan seconded.  

Motion carried. 

Approval of October Treasurer’s Report. Nancy Sloan moved and Randy Butler seconded to 

approve the treasurer’s report.  Motion carried. 

New Business. Master Gardeners in the News: Betty Nichols and Ruth Cohoon were featured. 

They were captured working at Headquarters House getting ready for the holiday gathering. 

Photo Contest Winners. 1st prize Georgia Ross for “Autumn on Mount Sequoyah.” 2nd prize 

Kathryn Birkhead for “Kings River.”  3rd prize Patsy Louk for “Autumn Asters.” 

2021 Master Gardener Graduates were recognized with a slide show of photos of them, many 

with their mentors. 

Welcome to our smallest Master Gardener, Josie Spenser, daughter of new graduates, Mike 

and Brooke Spenser. 

Announcements. Patsy Louk announced she still has twelve Master Gardener calendars for 
purchase at $1.00 apiece. 
 
President Birkhead noted that of the last twenty-four meetings only four were in person, and 
she wanted to hand it to Colin for keeping things going. 
 
Adjournment of Business Meeting. There being no other business, Randy Butler                                                               
moved to adjourn the business meeting at 6:41 P.M.  
 
The business meeting was followed by Karen Hanna-Towne sharing the slideshow, “Photos of 
Holidays Past” created by Susan Young. After the slideshow, Karen introduced Jana Mayfield 
who gave a demonstration on creating a holiday centerpiece. Follow Jana on Instagram at 
janamayfieldflowers. Last was the Holiday Door Prize drawing. Nine prizes were given out.  
Respectfully submitted by Lynette Terrell for Secretary Susan Young 


